REYNOLDSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING of the Council held in the Minor Hall on Tuesday 8th September 2015 at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Cllrs. Adrian Hughes (in Chair), Peter Bowen-Simpkins, Enid Jones, Chris Spacie, Susan Bevan, Judith Rock, Paul Lloyd-Davies, Unitary Authority Councillor Richard Lewis and the Clerk, Mr. Howard Evans.
1. TO RECEIVE DISCLOSURES OF PERSONAL INTEREST FROM MEMBERS
There were no disclosures of personal interest from members. 
2.

THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING were circulated, approved and 
signed by the Chairman.
3. MATTERS ARISING

The Chairman reported that the broken bunds on Cefn Bryn had been repaired and that the City and County of Swansea were making a contribution to the costs of the operation.  Cllr. Rock questioned whether a decision had been formally made by the Council to pay for the replacement of the bunds and expressed concern that the matter was not discussed at a meeting of the Council.
4. HIGHWAYS

Mr. Jeff Green, Road Safety Officer of the City and County of Swansea was in attendance at the meeting.  He outlined possible changes to speed limits in the local area while stating that at the present moment in time no monies are available for the majority of the works.  In discussion with Councillors, speed limits for Reynoldston were agreed.  Mr. Green to cost the proposals and attend the next meeting of the Community Council to report back.

It was reported that the gate at the side of the cattle grid at the top of Applegrove needs to be looked at as it is not closing and livestock is entering the estate as a result.  The Clerk to write to the Highways department.

5. FOOTPATHS AND CYCLE PATHS IN GOWER 
It was reported that a new project within the City and County of Swansea is to be the further provision of safe access routes.  More information should be available at the next meeting of the Community Council.

6. FLOODING FROM CEFN BRYN ADJACENT TO THE PROPERTY ‘PENTICTON’
Cllrs. Lloyd-Davies and Hughes declared an interest and did not vote.

Councillors discussed the reinstatement of a former pond to help alleviate flooding in the area of Cefn Bryn adjacent to the property ‘Penticton’.  Cllr. Jones proposed that the pond be reinstated and the proposal was seconded by Cllr. Bevan.  The proposal was agreed unanimously.

Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins to write a letter to be sent to Knight Frank, agents for the Somerset Trust (landowners), to seek permission for the pond to be reinstated.
7. REVIEW OF COUNCIL DOCUMENTATION/POLICIES

Outstanding policies still to be reviewed:

· Standing Orders and Chairmanship - Cllr. Hughes
· Health and Safety – Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins. 

Deferred to the next meeting.

8. VILLAGE POST OFFICE
Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins reported on progress.  A village meeting had taken place on the 6th August 2015 which had been well attended.  A Steering Committee had been formed which had met once since the village meeting in August – the next meeting of the Steering Committee is to take place on the 11th September 2015. 
9. VILLAGE GREENS

The Chairman reported that minimal mowing has taken place and that the ground adjacent to the path on the Higher Green does not require reseeding.
10. REPORT FROM ONE VOICE WALES
Cllr. Lloyd-Davies had attended the recent AGM and the Ordinary meeting which had followed the AGM.  There had been:

· a presentation on the work of the Mid and West Wales Fire Service

· a presentation on the Charter between the City and County of Swansea and Town/Community Councils within the authority

· an outline of training courses

· notification from the Wales Audit Office that proper use should be made of e-mail addresses

· discussion of building plans for the Swansea area.

11. VILLAGE MAGAZINE
It was agreed that the following be included in the next edition of the Village Magazine:

· the presentation by Mr. Jeff Green

· Safe Access Routes on Gower
· report on the Post Office
· household rubbish around the Lower Green.
12.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS
SOUTHWAYS – 
no objections.  Cllr. Lloyd-Davies declared an interest and did 

 (2015/1537)
not take part in the discussions.

LAND OPPOSITE 9 APPLEGROVE – documents for information.
(2015/1682)
The Clerk reported that the planning application for the Ambulance Station had been refused.






13.
CORRESPONDENCE
· Citizens Advice – Invitation to AGM 23/09/15
· Byron Davies MP – 
Petition against name change of Gower AONB to 
Designated Landscape of Wales (taken to the Post Office)
· Play for Wales – Celebrating play in Wales.
14. 
BILLS FOR PAYMENT
RVHA – hall rental for tonight’s meeting



£    12.00

RVHA – grant to Village Hall




£1000.00

Clerk’s remuneration (Net)





£  290.40

Clerk’s disbursements (20/05/15 – 08/09/15)



£    72.80

Post Office Ltd. – Income Tax




£  193.60

SLCC – membership renewal





£    65.00

NRP Groundworks and Landscape – replacement of bund

£  320.00

J Cecil Jones – two granite plaques




£    75.00









All agreed.
15. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 10th November 2015.  
16. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins reported that a tree had been cut down on the boundary with Box Farm.

The bus shelter opposite Brynfield and how it might be improved as a visual amenity was discussed by Councillors.

Cllr. Spacie gave his apologies and left the meeting at 9.29pm. 
It was proposed by Cllr. Hughes that the Community Council should write to the City and County of Swansea to state that they were unhappy with the present structure and to ask the unitary authority to consider a replacement.  The proposal was seconded by Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins but was not carried when put to the vote.

Cllr. Bevan reported that household rubbish was once again littering the Lower Green – a notice to be placed in the village magazine.

The Gower Cottage hedge overhanging the highway and requiring cutting back was once again discussed.  Cllr. Lewis to follow up with the City and County of Swansea.   
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.48 p.m. 

